
From: VNY Flight Tracks Test dsanchez@lawa.org
Subject: VNY Flight Tracks Test

Date: May 1, 2014 at 4:02 PM
To: kenneth@jovenville.com

Van Nuys Airport May 2014, Volume 5, Issue 4

Upcoming Calendar
CAC Meeting
– Monthly
– First Tuesday of the month,
excluding holidays

Friends of Van Nuys Airport
Meeting
– Second Thursday

BOAC Meeting
– 3 times per year

May 1, 2014
Valley Presbyterian Hospital
Dinner

May 2, 2014
Aviation Career Day

May 15, 2014
Economic Alliance Education
Awards

May 18, 2014
Encino Chamber of Commerce
Bowling Tournament

May 22, 2014
Career Expo for Boys and Girls
Club of the West Valley

May 17, 2014
Team LAWA

May 31, 2014
Economic Alliance: Valley of
the Stars

June TBD, 2014
Greater San Fernando Valley
Chamber Installation Dinner

June 1, 2014
Valley Cultural Center’s
Concert in the Park

June 3, 2014
VNAA Meeting

June 7, 2014
Walk on the Horizon

June 12, 2014
VICA: Hall of Fame

June 22, 2014
Team LAWA

June 26, 2014
NBAA Business Aviation
Regional Forum

June 26, 2014
Greater San Fernando Valley
Chamber BASH

July 8, 2014
Host LAX ACE MS

July 9, 2014
VICA Aviation Committee
Meeting

July 22, 2014
Host LAX ACE HS

Aviation Careers Education
(ACE)
July 14 – 18, 2014
Middle School
July 28 – August 1, 2014
High School

August 5, 2014
VNAA Meeting

October TBD, 2014
Taste of Encino

October TBD, 2014
Sherman Oaks Street Fair

October TBD, 2014
VICA Business Forecast
Conference

November 8, 2014
Team LAWA – Clean-Up Day
(GSFVC)

December 1, 2014
Team LAWA – One Generation
Food Drive

December 2, 2014
VNAA Meeting

December TBD, 2014
Citizens Advisory Council
(CAC) Dinner @ LAX

December TBD, 2014
Gault Holiday Celebration

Quick Links ...
Van Nuys Airport Homepage

Noise Information

Runway 16R Improvement
Project video

Tenant Corner
If you wish to submit a video
or information for the
FlightTracks newsletter, please
submit your information to
dsanchez@lawa.org.

 

Greetings to all!
2014 is shaping up to be a good
year for all at VNY.  In addition to
our recently rehabilitated runway
(16R), aviation businesses on the
field are showing signs of
continued growth.  This is also
reflected in our airport activity
stats for 2013, which showed an
increase of 3.5% over 2012.  This
year is continuing to show good
growth for VNY with a nearly 10%
increase in the first two months
compared to last year.  We are also looking forward to new
development on the field from a number of FBO’s and related
businesses.  Together, these are signs that VNY is moving ahead in
a way that reflects responsible growth and is supported by a
greater recovery in the local, regional, and national economies. 
While we will continue to work with our aviation partners and the
businesses that support them, we also recognize our responsibility
to the local communities around VNY that are impacted by the fact
that there is an airport in their midst.  Programs to measure and
report noise levels will continue as will initiatives to encourage pilots
to Fly Friendly, outreach to local trade and community groups, and
our ongoing partnership with the Citizens Advisory Council.

Please stay connected with our airport because it is your airport
too!  

Jess L. Romo, A.A.E.
Airport Manager

Our Middle School Grant Program Rewards
Exceptional Scholars, Encourages
Leadership and Strengthens the Community

Encouraging the next generation of aviation innovators and
community leaders benefits us all – not just 20 years down the
road, but right now, by promoting civic involvement and inspiring
students, teachers and their families to learn more about, and
support, local aviation.

On March 20, together with the Greater Van Nuys Rotary club, we
recognized deserving teachers and students at the 7th annual
Teacher Mini-Grant and Young Achievers awards ceremony. 

Three educational mini-grants were awarded to middle school
teachers in the San Fernando Valley, and four $100 grants were
awarded to Valley middle school students. Scores of other students
were commended for their academic achievements. 

Awarded teachers were Mandana Saidi, from Van Nuys Middle
School, who received a $500 mini-grant for using aviation in
community service in her teaching. The $300 mini-grant went to Dr.
Roxsana Jaber-Ansari of Hale Charter Academy and Stephanie
Hubbard of Valley Alternative Magnet received a $200 mini-grant. 

The Young Achievers program honored 34 exceptional students
from 13 Valley schools, recognizing achievements in academics,
athletics, the arts and community service/ leadership. The top
student in each category received $100 funded by the Rotary Club:

Academics: Thania Rahman, Madison Middle School
Athletics: Julietta Lam Zamora, Mulholland Junior Police Academy
Arts: Christian Francia, Valley Alternative Magnet
Community Service/Leadership: Min Kim, Nobel Charter Middle
School

The ceremony was held at LAFD Fire Station #114 Air Operations,
located inside of the airport. 

Please join us in congratulating the winners, and saying “thank you”
for all the good we know they will do for our community.

VNY Inspires 20
Future Fliers with
Groundhog Job
Shadow Day,
Encouraging the Next
Generation of
Aeronautical
Professionals
Van Nuys Airport hosted 20 Francis Polytechnic High School
Students who “shadowed” our own professionals to learn about a
variety of careers in aviation. 

When most people think of “Groundhog Day,” they think of the past
repeating itself, over and over. But this Groundhog Day was an
opportunity to take a glimpse into the future: VNY hosted 20 local
high school students and gave them a hands-on look at potential
careers in aviation. 

Together with Junior Achievement, VNY conducted Groundhog Job
Shadow Day. Students from Francis Polytechnic High School went
on a behind-the-scenes airport tour before “shadowing” various
businesses on the airfield, including Aerolease, Bob Hoover's Jet
Center, Castle and Cooke Aviation, Clay Lacy Aviation, Fire Station
#114, MP Aero, North Valley Occupational Aviation Center, ROTOR
FX, Skybird Aviation, TWC Aviation, and a few VNY airport
departments. 

Mike Phillips, a teacher at the VNY-satellite campus of North Valley
Occupational Center, received two students who were eager to
learn. “The student response was very good,” he said. “We invited
them to get hands-on with our electrical shop problems and then
we covered learning, such as Ohm’s law and talked about how
essential electrical work is in the field of aviation.” He added that
the event was great exposure for the aviation program at North
Valley Occupational Center. “We break it down into 50% class time,
50% shop time, working on hands-on, real projects on current
aircraft equipment…so by the time a student completes the
program, he or she is well-trained for a career in aviation.” 

Besides educating students about the diverse array of jobs within
the field of aviation, the event was an opportunity to emphasize the
importance of supporting local aviation. Lety Miranda of MP Aero
said, “We not only need to educate younger generations about how
vital the aviation industry is to the Los Angeles region, but also
expose students to the myriad of career opportunities available to
them.”

Airport Guide Dee
Lewis’ Volunteer
Efforts Took Her to
Cambodia
Dee Lewis continues the
efforts of her late husband
Dick Lewis, and his goal to
provide dental care to the
world’s poor and
underserved.

In February, Dee Lewis spent a week in Cambodia where she and
the Dick Lewis Smiles Mobile Dental Clinic donated dental and
medical care to more than 300 people.

Dee’s work was in service to the Dick Lewis Smiles Mobile Dental
Clinic, a foundation set up to honor her late husband, a dentist who
passed away in 2009. 

These clinics have been conducted for more than four years and
this year was the first time medical care was also offered. Both
clinics are endowed by the Dick Lewis Fund, and the Shinta Mani
Foundation is an essential part of making the clinics a success. The
clinics are made possible by donations, and 100% of the money
donated goes directly to the clinic.

 

Quieter Days Ahead:
Ordinance Curtailing the Noisiest Aircrafts Went Into
Effect This Year

In the respectful service of our community, the City of Los Angeles
established an ordinance banning certain noisier aircraft from flying
in and out of VNY. New stricter guidelines went into effect on
January 1, 2014. 

City of Los Angeles Ordinance #181106, the Noisier Jet Phase Out,
was established in 2010, but one new sub-section went into effect
at the beginning of this year, banning the arrival or takeoff of aircraft
that create noise levels of 80dBa or higher. Aircraft that may be
included in this portion of the Noisier Jet Phase Out include certain
Gulfstreams, Hawkers, and Learjets. 

The ban that began on January 1, 2014, was part of Section 5.2
Aircraft Operations – Maximum Noise Levels. This particular
section of the ordinance, addressing noise levels, has been in
effect since 2009. The ordinance goal is to decrease overall noise
levels; the ordinance stipulates that by 2016, aircraft that create
noise levels of 77dBA or higher will be prohibited from taking off or
landing. 

However, certain exemptions will be made, including:

- Military aircraft and any government-owned or operated aircraft
involved in law enforcement, emergency, fire or rescue operations.
- Aircraft exempted by federal or state law for bona fide medical or
lifesaving emergency, certain historic aircraft, and select others.
- Certain specific historic aircraft.
- Aircraft conducting operations for major repairs, major alterations,
systems installations or warranty work (However, in such cases,
documentation, VNY approval and strict compliance with other
Airport rules will apply.)
- Finally, a one-time exemption will be made for aircraft permanently
departing VNY.

If you’d like to learn more, please contact Len Krugler, Noise
Officer, at 1-800-560-0010.

Emergency
Preparedness Means
Knowing the Right
Number to Call
Calling 9-1-1 may actually result in
service delays, but there are
emergency numbers just for the
airport that dispatch service ASAP.

Everyone knows in an emergency
they should call 9-1-1. 

But what if you notice someone suspicious near airport property?
Or if you want to report a safety concern? Or if you see a crime in
progress? 

Sgt. Acosta of the Van Nuys Airport Police says too often people
call the wrong number and it makes it difficult for officers to
respond. 

“We get calls to our regular business office where we don’t have a
dispatcher,” said Sgt. Acosta, who added that the airport is working
hard to route calls more efficiently. “Tenants who need a police
officer dispatched should call (310) 646-4268 or 1-866-4VNY-
WATCH which will route the caller to dispatch.” 

“The 310 number is the number for the Airport Police
communications center at LAX,” said Acosta. The center is staffed
24 hours a day, every day of the year, and dispatchers have direct
radio contact to the officers and can assign them immediately to the
location that needs attention. 

“That number is also recorded so there’s a real record of every call
and every response,” he said. “If you call the business office, they
will try to reach the officers on their cell phone, but if the officer is in
a dead zone or away from his phone, the call obviously isn’t
handled as efficiently.” 

In short, Acosta said there are four critical numbers for people to
know and four situations in which to call them:

- In a true emergency, you should dial 9-1-1.
- For any airport issue that needs immediate police response: dial
(310) 646-4268 or 1-866-4VNY-WATCH. You’ll be connected to the
Airport Police communications center at LAX. The center is staffed
24/7/365, and a dispatcher can send help right away.
- For an airport issue that does not need an immediate police
response, dial the Van Nuys Police Business Office at (818) 442-
6514.
- For an issue off-airport, dial LAPD’s West Valley Division at (818)
374-7611.

VNY is Ready For its Close-up!

The airport has an impressive on-screen resume. We welcome
filming, and encourage tenants to get familiar with rules for shoots.

Here’s something to inspire some VNY pride: millions of
moviegoers and TV watchers around the world know the airport
from scores of big-budget Hollywood productions, including
Casablanca, Lethal Weapon, Con Air, Almost Famous, the Oscar®-
winning Crash and Oceans 13, not to mention television shows
such as Scandal, Revenge, CSI and Entourage -- and literally
dozens of other films, shows and videos. 

We are happy to accommodate various kinds of productions,
including still photography and student films, but we want to remind
tenants about rules we have in place to keep everyone at the
airport safe while helping ensure that filmmakers can work
efficiently and effectively within the airport environment. 

All film/video production and photographic activity is coordinated
and approved by the Van Nuys Airport Film Desk, staffed by
members of the Airport Operations Section. The Film Desk’s
primary goal is to ensure that production activity is carried out
safely and with zero impact to airport operations. As of the
beginning of March 2014, Los Angeles World Airports has
partnered with FilmL.A. to help streamline the film permitting
process at all three LAWA airports (VNY, LAX, ONT). FilmL.A.
handles the administrative portion of the film permitting process by
helping production companies meet the requirements and
restrictions of filming at the airport. Final approval for release of the
permit rests with the Film Desk. 

Because of the airport’s high occupancy rate, 99% of airport filming
activity occurs on tenant leaseholds. Any tenant (or sub-tenant)
may host filming activity on their leasehold as long as they are a
LAWA-approved tenant (or sub-tenant) with proper insurance on file
with LAWA Risk Management. Sub-tenants interested in hosting
filming must receive permission from their master tenant for this
activity. 

For additional information, contact FilmL.A. at 213-977-8600 or
VNY Airport Film Desk/Airport Operations at 818-442-6544.

A Story to Inspire the
Movies: Honoring
Famed World War II
Aviator Bob Hoover
The soiree to celebrate the
legendary and awarded military
flyer featured a documentary,
narrated by Harrison Ford, and a
star-studded party.

The life of famed World War II aviator, Robert “Bob” Hoover, is one
to rival any Hollywood blockbuster. Among many other
achievements, the pilot was shot down in the war, spent 16 months
as a POW, and escaped by flying a commandeered German plane.
Hoover went on to earn the Distinguished Flying Cross, Air Medal,
and Purple Heart for his military service. He also had a long, storied
career in aviation advocacy, service, and innovation. It is only fitting
that the “Gentleman Pilot” was honored at "A Tribute to Bob
Hoover: A Lifetime of Excellence", a glitzy gala at the Paramount
Studios Theater in Los Angeles on February 21, 2014. 

The event was held to celebrate Hoover’s life, achievements, and
recognize the role he has played in making aviation history and
shaping its future. According to event co-organizer, Tom Poberezny,
the evening was, “a way to thank Bob for his lifetime of
contributions to aviation…also to acknowledge his ongoing role as
an inspiration for other pilots and aviation professionals." 

Highlights of the event included the induction of the first nine
honorees into the Hoover Hall of Honor, an award for noteworthy
aviation and aerospace accomplishments. The night was also the
premiere of a new documentary on Hoover’s life and
accomplishments, narrated by Harrison Ford. 

The event was attended by A-listers from both Hollywood and the
aviation field, including Harrison Ford, Captain James A. Lovell,
Sully Sullenberger and many others. Country star Dierks Bentley
sang the national anthem. 

Even if you were not able to attend, there is a good chance you will
be able to see more of Hoover’s dramatic career: according to
Mr.Poberezney, there are three films based on Hoover that are
currently in production. 

In addition, Bob Hoover’s Jet Center at VNY will be hosting a “Fly-
In” on Saturday, May 31, 2014 at 10:00 am in which the “Gentleman
Pilot” himself will be making an appearance and hosting a question
and answer session with attendees. For more information on the
“Fly-In” please visit: htttp://www.bhjetcenter.com.

VNAA President Curt
Castagna Wins the
Prestigious Silk Scarf
Award
The National Business Aviation
Association honors him for his
dedication to protecting aviation
jobs and business.

The National Business Aviation
Association’s Silk Scarf award is one of our industry’s highest
honors, recognizing and paying tribute to outstanding career
contributions. In February 2014, it was presented to Curt Castagna,
a hero in the local aviation industry. 

Curt serves as president and chief executive officer of the
Aerolease/Aeroplex Group, and president of the Van Nuys Airport
Association. Over his 35-year career, he’s made a significant
impact, advancing aviation in Southern California and educating the
community about the importance of airport businesses. 

The Silk Scarf generally recognizes lifetime and career
achievements. When you look at Curt’s accomplishments just in the
past year, it’s easy to understand why he’s a deserving recipient.

- With Curt’s help, VNAA successfully lead a campaign to save
VNY’s aircraft mechanics school from closure. This invaluable
educational resource will continue to prepare hundreds of young
men and women for high-skilled, high-paying jobs in the aviation
industry each year.
- Curt was also a pivotal figure in negotiations with Los Angeles
World Airports on a nine-month project to rehabilitate VNY’s
primary runway. Thanks in large part to his efforts, the $20.5 million,
seven-month project was completed with minimal impact or
disruption to tenants.
- In 2013, Curt worked on important airport issues that included
negotiation of fair lease rates and terms; establishing reasonable
minimum standards; air traffic control tower modernization; and
establishing plans to promote future economic health.

Let’s congratulate Curt on his prestigious award, and thank him for
all he does to support our industry and community.

About Van Nuys Airport:

VNY is one of three airports owned and operated by Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA), a self-supporting branch
of the City of Los Angeles, governed by a seven-member Board of Airport Commissioners who are appointed by the
mayor and approved by the Los Angeles City Council.

One of the world's busiest general aviation airports, VNY serves as a valued San Fernando Valley resource,
providing ongoing leadership in general aviation, business and community service. Dedicated to noncommercial air
travel, VNY had over 270,000 operations in 2013. More than 100 businesses are located on the 730-acre airport,
including five major fixed-base operators and numerous aviation service companies.

Annually, the airport contributes approximately $1.3 billion to the Southern California economy and supports over
12,000 jobs. In addition, VNY provides programs to benefit local residents, along with educational initiatives and
aviation-related career and training opportunities. For more information, visit www.lawa.org/vny, follow us at
Facebook.com/VNYOfficial or Twitter.com/VanNuysAirport.

As a covered entity under Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, the City of Los Angeles does not
discriminate on the basis of disability and, upon request, will provide reasonable accommodation to ensure equal
access to its programs, services, and activities. Alternative formats in large print, braille, audio, and other forms (if
possible) will be provided upon request.
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